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What is the most important 
ingredient in developing a good 
relationship?  What is the most 

important thing in making a relationship grow and becoming 
the most meaningful it can be?  Answers might be love, 
concern, dedication, loyalty, commitment, or trust.  All of 
these are good answers but the most important part of a 
relationship is communication.  Without communication there 
can be no relationship.   

All relationships require good communication, whether it 
be in marriage, relationships with children or parents, 
relationships with friends, relationship with the job, with the 
organizations we belong to, our relationship with the church 
and the relationship we have with God.  All relationships 
demand that we understand one another.   

Communication in relationships can take several different 
forms.  One example is facial expressions.  People can 
communicate how they feel through smiles, frowns, sneers, or 
a wrinkled forehead.  The most common form of 
communication is through the use of words:  written and 
spoken.  We read and write letters, email, text messaging, 
social media, and we speak to our friends and relatives to 
keep our relationships going. 

Communication is also important in church.  We use the 
written word through the newsletter, bulletins, Web page, 
social media, and in teaching materials.  We use the spoken 
word to carry on the functions of our relationship with the 
church.  We exchange ideas and make new plans through the 
use of good communication.  The most important way of 
keeping our church functioning smoothly is by letting all 
people concerned know what is going on.  Use the resources 
of the newsletter, the bulletins, church announcements, and 
meetings to express your ideas and let others know and 



 
 

understand what’s going on, how they can get involved, and 
what they are to do.   

Communication is also important in our relationship with 
God.  God speaks to us through the written word (the Bible), 
and the spoken word (Preaching and Teaching).  God also 
gives us the Word through his only Son, Jesus Christ (John 
1).  Jesus Christ is God's communication to us to renew our 
relationship with God working with the Holy Spirit.   

Communication is important in all our relationships in 
life.  Let's keep all lines open.   
Peace, 
Tim W Muehlbrad 
 



 

Summer Teacher Help 
As we did last year, we have Sunday School 
plans for the Summer but we need your 
help. Each week we will have a lesson 
planned and the materials will be ready 
before hand. We will have the lessons 

packet ready for you to pick up before you teach so you can 
have time to get familiar with it. Also, all the supplies listed 
in the lesson will be in the basement that Sunday for you. 
All you would have to do is be there to welcome the 
children grades 1-5 and lead the lesson. You are more than 
welcome to adapt the lesson anyway you wish. Just let us 
know if you need any different supplies. A sign up list will 
be available in the church narthex, annex and by the church 
office listing the Sundays and the lesson titles. We would 
love to have two teachers each week. Our regular teachers 
will take a Sunday or two. They work hard all year long so 
we would love to give them some time off to refresh 
themselves and enjoy the summer with their families before 
they return for our regular Sunday School year. So please 
consider signing up for one or two Sundays this summer. If 
you have any questions you can contact Terrty or Jill Turner 
for more information. The children need you! 
 
Banner Class celebration and Pizza Party 
On Sunday June 8th we will hold a pizza party following 
Sunday School hour at 11:15 am. with some games and a 
celebration of this year’s banner class for the 1st and 2nd 
grade and 3rd 4th and 5th grade classes. Please let Terry ot Jill 
Turner know if you will be joining us for lunch by Sunday, 
May 24th! 
 
 
 



 

VBS Road Trip 
Our VBS this year will be July 21-25. The times will be 
5:00 pm to 7:00 pm for the younger age group to 
Kindergaarten and 5:00 to 8:00 pm for the older groups. 
Suppers will be served each evening.The theme is “Road 
Trip” and we need Helpers to serve as leaders (or Tour 
Guides) of the age groups . If you are inetrested let Tina 
Boehm know. We would love to have you join us on this 
special Road Trip! 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING 
ST. PAUL LUTHERAN CHURCH 

April 8, 2025 @ 6 PM 
 
Empowered by the holy spirit to make Christ known; as we love 
one another, serve our neighbor, and grow in our faith through 
studying God’s word and worshipping God. 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER- The meeting of the Church Council 
of St. Paul Lutheran Church was called to order by Boyd 
Weise, President.  Council members present for the 
meeting were Boyd Weise, Calvin Bruns, Laurey Garcia, 
Jay Heil, Larry Gohmert, Pam Hoefling, Ashleigh Peyton, 
Susan Franke, and Pastor Tim Muehlbrad. Terry 
Carmichael and Katie Serrano were also in attendance. 

2. DEVOTION- Ashleigh Peyton opened the meeting with 
a prayer.   



 

3. MINUTES- Jay Heil made a motion to accept the March 
11, 2025, minutes as presented. Pam Hoefling seconded 
the motion.  The motion carried.   

4. REPORTS- 
a. Treasurer/Stewardship- Calvin Bruns provided a 

written report. 
b. Parish Education- Jill Turner reported: 

1. Terry ordered palms for Palm Sunday 
2. 13th Palm Sunday: Lori Kneese planning “Did 

You Know” event walk through Holy Week 
and Sunday School Procession with the Palms 
at the beginning of the Worship Service 

3. 19th Ester Egg Hunt for youth (FFF will 
provide and hide eggs) 

4. Tina, Terry, Linda, Lori, Zoe, and I met on the 
6th and discussed Bible School plans: 

a. July 21st-25th- The theme will be Road Trip 
c. Youth Committee Report- Laurey Garcia 

reported: 
1. Our FFF Teen Dance was so much fun!  

Approximately thirty teens attended it.  
Everyone enjoyed themselves!  They especially 
enjoyed the chocolate fountain and the candy 
bar!  We look forward to doing this again! 

2. Easter eggs are filled and ready to be hidden.  
All JH students who wish to hide eggs will be 
at the Fellowship Hall by 9:15 a.m. on 
Saturday 4/19.  Those who wish to help 
decorate and prepare for the Easter breakfast 
are welcome to stay after the Easter Program 
and Egg Hunt on Saturday.  JH and HS 
students have been asked to please be at the 
Fellowship Hall on Easter morning by 6:30 
a.m.  

3. There will be an Easter photo booth for 
families at both the Easter Program/Egg Hunt 



 

as well as the Easter Breakfast!  It will be in 
the nook by the TLG entrance.   

4. Our students will be handing out Mother’s Day 
gifts, which they will assemble during Sunday 
School, at both Saturday 5/10 and Sunday 5/11 
services.   

5. Our next meeting will be on Tuesday, April 22, 
2025 @ 6 p.m.    

d. DCE- Terry Carmichael reported: 
1. Besides the normal duties (Childcare Chapels, 

Sunday School, and other duties) the following 
were accomplished: 

2. Performed with PT & Friends on 3/22 and 
3/23. 

3. Continue working on camp registration and 
several contacts with the camp on registration 
questions and some youth attendance inquiries.   

4. Met with Lori Kneese on several occasions to 
assist her with the “Did You Know” Palm 
Sunday Program and have been assisting with 
several preparations for it.   

5. Attended the Lenten Wednesday Services 
walking with the FFF group.   

6. Assisted Pastor with the Ash Wednesday 
Childcare Chapel by providing ashes for the 
Learning Garden children.    

7. Attended the Museum Baked Potato Meal.  
8. Have been working with Jill Turner on plans 

for the Easter Egg Hunt.   
9. Participated in two Zoom Meetings concerning 

the Senior High Service trip June 26-29 with 
NALC churches in the vicinity.   

10. Attended several softball games and the track 
meet in Yoakum.   

e. Worship- Jay Heil reported: 



 

1. Maundy Thursday Service and Good Friday 
Services are set.  

2. Decoration Day is April 27th at the Lutheran 
Cemetery   

3. Confirmation is set for May 18th 
f. Evangelism/Outreach- No report provided.    
g. Social Concerns- No report provided.  
h. Christian Life-Pam Hoefling reported: 

1. 1st Lenten service was served here on March 
12th   

2. On May 4th we will host a farewell reception 
for Katie Serrano. 

i. Property-Larry Gohmert Reported: 
1. A representative from Cathy’s Carpet will be 

coming this Wednesday morning to look at the 
buckling floor tiles in the Educational 
Building’s hallway.   

2. PaPaw’s Plumbing repaired a major leak in a 
water line underneath the Educational Building 
and is recommending that we redo the 
plumbing throughout the building.  I have 
requested quotes from PaPaw’s as well as from 
M.E. Plumbing for the replacement of the 
plumbing throughout the building.  M.E. 
Plumbing replaced major pipes in the church 
basement in 2019.   

3. Handy Stop Nursery in Yoakum has 6-foot-tall 
pecan trees for $68 each.  Their varieties 
include Kiowa, Mohawk, Desirable, and 
Pawnee.  For planting of the trees, they gave 
me contact information for Ashley Jacobs, who 
does landscaping.  I should hear from her 
shortly.  I also contacted Ressman Tree Service 
and Nursery concerning replacement pecan 
trees and expect to hear from them soon.   



 

4. Our standby generator passed its first quarterly 
inspection with no problems found. 

5. Installation of the new windows on the 
Educational Building is scheduled to start on 
Monday, April 21st and will probably take 5 to 
6 days to complete.  

j. Cemetery- No report provided.   
k. C.E.M. Tracie Fielding provided a written report.    
l. Pastor- 

1. Professional activities during March 2025: 
a. 17 Worship Services 
b. 1 Hospital Visit  
c. 5 Home Visits 
d. 6 Educational Events 
e. 8 Church Meetings and Events 
f. 3 Community Events 

2. Official Acts during March 2025: 
a. 3/18 Burial of Wayne Sparck 

 
5. OLD BUSINESS 

a. Larry has spoken to Mary Ressman about different 
pecan tree varieties, and he is waiting to hear back 
on information about rates for trees and possibly 
planting.   

b. We are still looking for a handyman on an as 
needed basis.  No one has expressed interest in the 
position yet.  Katie will continue to post the 
position in the bulletin.   

 
6. NEW BUSINESS 

a. Windows installation will start on April 21st.  It 
should be completed within 6 days.  

b. Larry Gohmert moved to give a 5,000.00 donation 
to Laura and Jagger Zimmermann to help them 
due to their house burning down. Jay Heil 
seconded the motion.  The motion carried.   



 

c. Jay Heil made a motion to approve Wade Bolting 
as a St. Paul Lutheran delegate to the NALC 
Convocation in Pittsburgh in August of 2025.  

d. Amanda Rodriguez has been hired to replace Katie 
as secretary.  Katie will stay on the payroll through 
May 2nd and then will come back as needed.  
Amanda will be paid an hourly rate during the 60-
day probation period.  She will be added to 
insurance as soon as she is accepted by the 
insurance company, and her salary will be 
discussed after the 60-day probationary period.   

e. Review Bank Signers- Check signers for bank 
accounts: Calvin Bruns, Linda Hurta, Bill 
Klaevemann, Katie Serrano, Wayne Sparck, and 
Boyd Weise. 
1. Recommended- Calvin Bruns, Susan Franke, 

Linda Hurta, Bill Klaevemann, Amanda 
Rodriguez, and Boyd Weise.   

f. Check signers for Weischwill Account: John Frels, 
Pam Weise, Dorothy Mayfield, Bill Klaevemann, 
Katie Serrano, and Calvin Bruns 
1. Jay Heil made a motion to replace the existing 

check Signers for the Weischwill Account with 
Calvin Bruns, Bill Klaevemann, Amanda 
Rodriguez, and Boyd Weise.  Laurey Garica 
seconded.  The motion carried.  

g. Check signers for LPL Financial: Calvin Bruns, 
Bill Klaevemann, Katie Serrano 
1. Jay Heil made a motion to replace the existing 

check signers for LPL Financial with Calvin 
Bruns, Bill Klaevemann, Amanda Rodriguez, 
and Boyd Weise. Laurey Garcia seconded.  
The motion carried.  



 

h. Pam Hoefling made a motion to approve Pastor’s 
vacation from June 2nd – June 8th of 2025.  Laurey 
Garcia seconded.  The motion carried.   

i. Larry Gohmert made motion to gift Katie with a 
monetary parting gift.  Laurey Garcia seconded it.  
The motion carried.    

7. CLOSING- Jay Heil made a motion to adjourn the 
meeting. Larry Gohmert seconded the motion.  The 
motion carried, and the meeting closed with the Lord’s 
Prayer. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 
Ashleigh Peyton 
 
  2025 COUNCIL MEMBERS 

 
PRESIDENT – Boyd Weise 

SECRETARY – Ashleigh Peyton 
PARISH ED – Jill Turner 

STEWARDSHIP – Calvin Bruns 
WORSHIP – Jay Heil 

CHRISTIAN LIFE – Pam Hoefling 
PROPERTY – Larry Gohmert 

SOCIAL CONCERNS – Susan Franke 
YOUTH – Laurey Garcia 

 EVANGELISM/OUTREACH – Wade Bolting 

GENERAL FUND YTD 2025 BUILDING FUND YTD 2025
Beginning Balance $43,881.83 Beginning Balance $112,059.71
Income $232,050.88 Income $29,648.98
Expenses                   ($157,296.90) Expenses ($100,119.27)
Ending Balance $118,635.81 Ending Balance $41,589.42

                                            Totals as of 4/21/2025

Investment w/ LPL Financial:  
$102,618.81



 

RELIEVE EDITORIAL STRESS:  
TURN IN 

YOUR ARTICLES  
EARLY!  

R E M I N D E R: 
DEADLINE FOR THE 

June 
 NEWSLETTER 

ARTICLE IS 
Monday, 

May 19, 2025 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
May 4, 2025 – Farewell reception for 
Katie in the fellowship hall. 
June 8, 2025 – Day of Pentecost:  Chicken 
Spaghetti Meal; Congregation is asked to 
bring a RED dessert. 
 
 

 
 
A very special Happy 101 Birthday 
to Caroline Blain!!  She will be 
turning 101 years old on May 
28th!  Caroline - You are a living 
treasure, and your story is a 
testament to resilience, kindness, and joy. May your 
special day be filled with happiness, gratitude, and 
celebration of an extraordinary life well-lived! 
 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
We have a new secretary!  
Amanda Bade Rodriguez will be 
replacing Katie as our church 
secretary.  Amanda’s first day 
will be Tuesday, April 22, 2025.  
She comes with a great deal of 
experience and skill.  During this 
transition, please be patient and courteous while Amanda is 
learning the ins and outs of St. Paul.  If you come by the 
office, please introduce yourself with your first and last 
name. Your prayers and patience are encouraged and 
appreciated for this time of transition. 
 



 

The congregation is invited to a farewell 
reception for Katie Serrano on Sunday, 
May 4th, immediately following the 
church service in the Fellowship Hall.  
We will be honoring Katie’s 7 years of 
dedicated service as St. Paul’s office 
secretary. 

 
 
St. Paul is looking for an “as needed” handyman as a 
paid position.  For more information, contact Larry 
Gohmert or the church office. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

IN RECOGNITION OF OUR 2025 ST. PAUL LUTHERAN 
HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATES: 
 
Trent Foerster, the son of Kurt & Anna Foerster, will be 
attending Texas A&M University studying International Affairs 
at the Bush School of Government and has joined the Texas 
Aggie Corps of Cadets.  
 
Layne Geffert, the son of Cody & Megan Geffert, will be going 
to Texas A&M University, where he plans to study biomedical 
science and pursue a career as a pharmaceutical scientist. 
 
Braden Hahn, the son of Chad & Kim Hahn, will be going to 
Texas A&M University.  Braden will be majoring in Agriculture 
Systems Management and hopes to find a job in the agriculture 
or farming industries upon graduation.  
 
Cameron Willis, the son of Kevin & Jennifer Willis, will be 
going to Blinn College to play golf.  He will be studying 
business and becoming a game warden. 

 
“For I know the plans I have for you, declares the Lord, plans for 
welfare and not for evil, to give you a future and a hope.” 
   -Jeremiah 29:11 
 

CONGRATULATIONS CLASS OF 2025!  
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EASTER 2025 

 

 
 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 
  



 

 

 
 

 
  



 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 What’s happening at The 
Learning Garden!! 
 

Enrollment: 58 

 
Director: Tracie       Assistant Director: Shawn       Cook: Debbie 
Housekeeping: Jessica                 Substitute: Melissa  
 
Curriculum: 

Activities for the Month:  
• Mother’s Day  
• Memorial Day 
  

Class Number of Children Waitlist Staff 
Infants 5 2 Stacie, Amy, & Leticia 
Toddlers 8 0 BeVianna & Cyara 
Twos 14 2 Hailey, Jasmine, Lily, & Megan 
Preschool 9 0 Brianna & Tamara 
Prekindergarten 
After School  
PK/AS Drop Ins 

9 
7 
6 

0 
0 
0 

Cassandra & Audrey 
 

 

Week of Toddlers/Twos Preschool Prekindergarten Bible 

5/5/2025 Traditional Tales: 
The Gingerbread 
Man 

Amazing Critters: 
Scaly & Slithering 
Critters 

Animals: More 
Bugs 

Jesus Heals a Leper                               
Luke 17:11-19 

5/12/2025 Traditional Songs: 
Twinkle, Twinkle 
Little Star 

Animals: Zoo 
Animals 

Changes: 
Changes in and 
Around Me 

A Special Gift is Given! (The Holy Spirit) 
(Pentecost 5/19) 

5/19/2025 Traditional Songs: 
Itsy Bitsy Spider 

Animals: Farm 
Animals 

Changes: Earth 
Changes 

Jesus Heals the Blind 

5/26/2025 Traditional Songs: 
The Wheels on the 
Bus 

Animals: Circus 
Animals 

Changes: 
Nurturing Earth 

TBA 

 



 

We keep in our prayers the family and 
friends of: 
 
Kathy Weischwill - who passed away April 
21,2025. Services were held April 29, 2025. 
 
May the power of the resurrection continue 

to provide them assurance. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In memory of Ralph Bruce Abel – Senior Scholarship 
Carlton & Sandra Bolting 
In memory of Henry Amador – Youth Building 
Mark & Betsy Weischwill 
In memory of Alton Audilet – Building 
Dennis Henze 
In memory of Ruth Baacke – Youth Building 
Mark & Betsy Weischwill 
In memory of Johnnie Bednorz – Building 
Don & Debbie Janssen 
In memory of Johnnie Bednorz – Youth Building 
Mark & Betsy Weischwill 
In memory of Aubrey Breed – Windows 
Helen Breed 
In memory of Dorothy Dueser Brown – Youth Building 
Mark & Betsy Weischwill 
In memory of Katherine Brown – Building 
Don & Debbie Janssen   Melissa Stolle 
In memory of Katherine Brown– Youth Building 
Mark & Betsy Weischwill 
In memory of Michael Ehrlich – Youth Building 
Mark & Betsy Weischwill 
In memory of Verda Mae Foerster – Cemetery 
Bert, Barb, John, & Jason Biemer 



 

In memory of Joan Gohmert – Youth Building 
Mark & Betsy Weischwill 
In memory of Shirley Jendrzey – Windows 
Helen Breed 
In memory of Dianna Kirchoff – Building 
Kaiden Hilbrich 
In memory of Dianna Kirchoff – FFF 
Ricky & Judy Hilbrich 
In memory of Bennie Kyriesch – Building 
Helen Breed 
In memory of Sammy Kriesch – CEM 
Helen Breed 
In memory of Danny Martinez – Windows 
Oleta Pattillo 
In memory of Danny Martinez – Youth Building 
Mark & Betsy Weischwill 
In memory of Sharon Massey – Building 
Joyce M. Lamprecht 
In memory of Sharon Massey – Youth Building 
Mark & Betsy Weischwill 
In memory of Carl Meeks, Sr. – Building 
Melissa Stolle 
In memory of Carl Meeks, Sr. – Youth Building 
Mark & Betsy Weischwill 
In memory of A.J. Metting – Landscaping 
Charles & Jan Ruppert 
In memory of A.J. Metting – Windows 
Michael & Dorothy Sinast 
In memory of Janie Metting – Building 
Don & Debbie Janssen 
In memory of Quinton Metting – Building 
Don & Debbie Janssen 
In memory of Quinton Metting – Landscaping 
The Larry Serold Family 
In memory of Quinton Metting – Senior Scholarship 
Carlton & Sandra Bolting 
In memory of Quinton Metting – Youth Building 
Mark & Betsy Weischwill 
 



 

In memory of Mancel Mueller – Youth Building 
Mark & Betsy Weischwill 
In memory of Jennifer Mungia – FFF 
Ricky & Judy Hilbrich 
In memory of Jennifer Mungia – Senior Scholarship 
Steven & Debbie Kneese 
In memory of Mark Niemeier – Building 
Don & Debbie Janssen  Melissa Stolle 
In memory of Mark Niemeier – Cemetery 
Bert, Barb, John, & Jason Biemer 
In memory of Mark Niemeier – Youth Building 
Mark & Betsy Weischwill 
In memory of Johnny Ortiz – Youth Building 
Mark & Betsy Weischwill 
In memory of Rick Ortiz – Youth Building 
Mark & Betsy Weischwill 
In memory of Carolina Salinas – Cemetery 
Bert, Barb, John, & Jason Biemer 
In memory of Clydelle Schroeder – Cemetery 
Bert, Barb, John, & Jason Biemer 
In memory of Betsy Schulze – Windows 
Helen Breed 
In memory of Gloris Seifert – Building 
Dennis Henze    Mary Hilbrich 
Margaret Krause & Family  Jason & Cori Bloch 
Melissa Stolle 
In memory of Gloris Seifert – FFF 
Ricky & Judy Hilbrich 
In memory of Gloris Seifert – Landscaping 
Carlton & Sandra Bolting  Bernice Geffert 
In memory of Gloris Seifert – Senior Scholarship 
Michael & Kim Blaschke 
In memory of Sonny & Betty Ann Seifert – Cemetery 
Bert, Barb, John, & Jason Biemer 
In memory of Dianne Simpson – Youth Building 
Mark & Betsy Weischwill 
In memory of Wayne Sparck – Building 
Carolyn Stewart   Travis & Ashleigh Peyton 
Larry & Nancy Gohmert  Beverly Feller 



 

In memory of Wayne Sparck – Building, cont’d. 
Arlen & Cindy Parma   Helen Breed 
Luellen Smiley 
In memory of Wayne Sparck – Landscaping 
The Larry Serold Family 
In memory of Wayne Sparck – Windows 
Glen & Judy Henze   Oleta Pattillo 
In memory of Wayne Sparck – Youth Building 
Mark & Betsy Weischwill 
In memory of Leroy Strakos – Windows 
Helen Breed 
In memory of Lois Strieber – Building 
Joyce M. Lamprecht   Renae Pierce 
Melissa Stolle 
In memory of Lois Strieber – Landscaping 
The Larry Serold Family 
In memory of Lois Strieber – Youth Building 
Mark & Betsy Weischwill 
In memory of Jimmy Wolf – Cemetery 
Bert, Barb, John, & Jason Biemer 
In memory of Vietnam Veterans – Building 
Helen Breed 
In memory of World War II Veterans – Operating 
Helen Breed 
 

 ~Gifts in memory and in honor of are as of April 21, 2025. 
 

Please remember to write on your OFFERING 
ENVELOPE a specific fund for your memorial offering to 

go to.  It defaults to building fund unless it is noted. 
 
  



 

 SCRIPTURE READINGS   
MAY 2025 

 
Sunday, May 4, 2025 – 3rd Sunday of Easter  

First Lesson: Acts 9:1-6 [7-20] 
Psalm: Psalm 30 
Second Lesson: Revelation 5:11-14 
Gospel: John 21:1-19 
 

Sunday, May 11, 2025 – 4th Sunday of Easter  
First Lesson: Acts 9:36-43 
Psalm: Psalm 23 
Second Lesson: Revelation 7:9-17 
Gospel: John 10:22-30 

 
Sunday, May 18, 2025 – 5th Sunday of Easter  

First Lesson: Acts 11:1-18 
Psalm: Psalm 148 
Second Lesson: Revelation 21:1-6 
Gospel:  John 13:31-35 

 
Sunday, May 25, 2025 – 6th Sunday of Easter   

First Lesson: Acts 16:9-15 
Psalm: Psalm 67 
Second Lesson: Revelation 21:10, 22-22:5 
Gospel:  John 14:23-29 
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